## Smoke Signals ... From the McKinneys

Sent By: Trinity Baptist Church · 2001 W Pioneer Parkway · Grand Prairie, TX 75051

November / December 2019 mcknny@yahoo.com · (253) 471-3632

Dear Church and Pastor,

There is a lot of signs out there to know we are in the last days. Everyone is seeking to find an answer in a person, a philosophy, or some program. The Lord has given us the answers to it all...and it is found in II Chronicles 7:14..."If my people, which are called by my name, shall humble themselves, and pray, and seek my face, and turn from their wicked ways; then will I hear from heaven, and will forgive their sin, and will heal their land". That's my response to the New York times attack on the praying Christians, when they said "God cannot fix this!"

There is a wonderful reminder to us in Proverbs 16:1-7....look at it and even meditate it.

The Lord's Provision is always encouraging to our hearts and especially the way He does it. A few weeks ago, I called my home church and ask for some financial help and when the church heard about it, someone took it a little further let others know and the Lord had several churches who jumped in and gave some extra offerings to help us and now things are looking better.

This is when you realize "we are not alone"....that's encouraging!

The Lord's Promise to us is one to see every week as we go forth and knock on doors and He will honor His Word. Much of the salvation we see comes in the form of door to door but it is also good to see new faces coming through the church. In November, we saw 20 first time visitors and a few of are coming back in December, Continue to pray that some of them will get saved and follow in baptism.

Our Sunday night services are the better services for us and the crowd is growing!

The Lord's Program must go on and He has met our needs physically to take care of our health. My wife Regina had her surgery and all went well and she is recovering very well at home. Continue to pray for our vehicle needs and some repairs are needed on the front end of the church van and a set new tires too. Our support level is not where it needs to be, so we depend on God's people to help us when you feel led to do so.

We want to Thank all of you who helped us and may the Lord continue to bless all you do for Missionaries and Missions! Praise The Lord....

In His Grace,

November Support\_\_\_\_\_

December Support\_\_\_\_\_

Special Offering